Jimmy Pratt Memorial Outreach Centre
Minutes of Meeting Oct. 19 2016

Present: Treva Aberle, Christine Clouston, Ian Collins, Peter Elliott, Major Hedley Bungay, Bill Lewis, George Parsons, Josh Shea
Absent: Chris LeGrow

Meeting began at 5:42 with a prayer by Josh Shea 

Addition of correspondence item for review: letter to the family of late Frank Norman to be forwarded on behalf of board by Peter Elliott.

New Business item for addition: A stand alone fundraiser for the benefit of JPMOC.

1. Motion: Adoption of Agenda with above noted additions by Josh Shea, seconded Christine Clouston. Carried.
Review of Minutes revealed that absent from previous meeting were Chris Legrow and Major H. Bungay yet only one named (C. LeGrow). Addition  of Major Bungay's name to be entered.

Ian Collins wished to have struck from the minutes that he speak to the volunteers of the Friday soup program to appoint a representative to the board.

2. Motion: adoption of the minutes of Sept.28 with amendments made by C.Clouston. Seconded by Major Bungay. Carried.

3.a) Planning/Strategic session: As of now the application for approval of funding for a facilitator for our planning session has been presented and discussed with Michelle Power, Program Coordinator at the Dept. Of Business Culture and Rural Development. The proposed facilitator is Pat Curran of Independent Consulting and Associates. Funding has been requested for 12 participants. We have 8 directors and can provide space at the session for up to four additional stakeholders.
An agenda will be prepared by the facilitator in consultation with the Peter and George. November 19th is the date set for this workshop and it is scheduled to begin at 10 am and run until 4 pm.
The board was advised that due to the passing of Frank Norman, we need to have a new director for that program appointed by the volunteers of the Friday Program. Ian suggested that he would consider moving from the category of congregational representative to represent the Soup Kitchen Program. He suggested he would speak to the Friday volunteers on Oct 22nd. to determine their wishes and will advise the board at the next board meeting. he opening of the kitchen to patrons on Friday October 22. If after the group has considered the situation no representation is identified, then and only in such a circumstance, the plea will be broadcast more widely to the congregation of GSUC.
Deadlines are approaching for grant applications to subsidize property upgrades or installation of equipment relevant to the operations of JPMOC.

Specifically, a need for a modern P.A./ sound system for amplifying voice and sound in the main space has been identified. The sadly out-dated secondhand system donated from the sanctuary of GSUC is inadequate and obsolete. A system with amplifier, Bluetooth capability, wireless microphone and speakers is desirable.
Other physical or material improvements to the property and efficient operation of existing equipment is something to be placed on the agenda for going forward planning (Nov.19).
3b) A recommendation was brought forth for a complete inspection and maintenance of all the propane range and hood at the Jimmy Pratt Kitchen. Following considerable discussion, it was decided that George will inquire regarding propane regulations through SJRFD. Contact with the installer will also be made  to schedule a complete cleaning and inspection. George will report the findings.. 

A review of minutes of the AGM revealed that a maintenance schedule was to be drawn up under the parameters of one of the summer placement student employment duties. (Not completed)
The board were advised by Operation’s Manager that once JPMOC is recognized as an Incorporated Ministry all assets become the property of UCofC. 
This statement generated considerable discussion on the ownership of assets generally. 

Actionable Item: Josh agreed to investigate whether cleaning of water coolers and filtration is taking place and the frequency.
Actionable item: to obtain quotes on stove cleaning and venting system. (George)
Bill Lewis  has talked to our bookkeeper, John Nichols and will  meet with him again to assist in reallocating funds that need to be transferred to other areas of the chart of accounts. A more comprehensive report from this meeting will be presented at the next meeting.

To this end $2200 formerly attributed to Office supplies in general have been transferred to printing and photo copier lease,
4. Business Arising

Bill reported that Frank Howard owner of Capital Motors is not back in office until October 24th. It is hoped that $5000 sponsorship requested in the proposal will be reviewed at that time and we may have Capital as a sponsor to partner with Husky Energy for the breakfast program.
Husky reports that a positive relationship has developed through the involvement in the program. Employees there are always eager to participate.

The letter to Frank Normans family has been drafted with editing done by C. Clouston. This will be shared with the board electronically.

So far $300 has been given by fellow volunteers from Fridays program- this unofficially from Judy brought forward by I. Collins.

5. Activities Report  
“Governance as a Team Model”
George P. is advocating for the committee structure and committee reporting. This will be discussed more fully in the planning session.
MOU with GSUC outlining the duties and responsibilities vis-a-vis staff  (administrative and maintenance).  This topic fueled a great deal of discussion as it relates to reporting. 
George pointed out that the supervision of clerical and maintenance staff is written into his contract however, on many occasions committee members, congregational members and some volunteers simply drop in the office or go directly to Reg and assign tasks. This creates a problem as it usually takes them away from their regular task functions.
Josh Shea excused himself from meeting 6:55.

The board were cautioned regarding calling our fees for service rent. Referring to the fees as rent could lead to GSUC having problems with CRA and the status as a registered charity. 
Actionable item: An accurate count of number of patrons served on the next 3 consecutive Fridays will be conducted by I. Collins.
Stagnation may lead to failure.

Parking Lot issues: Fortis claims to be monitoring the use of their lot on event nights. 

Major H. Bungay left the meeting. 7:14

I. Collins departed 7:22

7.Quorum no longer sustained so Financial questions were deferred to next meeting. 
8. Other Business: Ideas for fundraising on behalf of JPMOC solely as opposed to the rolling in together with other community charities in some initiatives (i.e. Hot Soup/Cool Jazz)

One idea was the sponsoring of breakfast on Monday at least once per 1/4 to be taken on by the remaining downtown churches.
P. Elliott has other fundraising ideas that involve photographic opportunities and dress-up for enactment/interpretation of famous master’s artwork.

Again, the matter of the problematic recognition of JPMOC primarily as the “soup kitchen" and ignorance of the other facets of JPMOC. A re-branding, or expansion of the perception of what all the JPMOC is about.
Next meeting: Nov. 16 5:30

adjournment- sorry I didn't note the time
